Local Immigration Partnership

Minutes

Tuesday December 8/09

Windsor Public Library

Present: I. Berard, R. Bruce, A. Chahal, L. Edwards, J. Foster, G. George, L. Goddard, S. Getty, D. Holden, I. Iadipoalo, J. Iwasiw, L. Kolody (for K. Thomas), D. Maillet (for Linda Staudt), S. Minhas (for P. Raju) L. Nechita (for R. Anguiano), E. Ngenzi, J. Rumiel, C. Steves (for P. Raju),  C. Warkentin, M. Bernard, B. Malfara

Absent:   S. Braendl, G. Brodeur, C. Chopchik, Y. Ferrer, I. Kent, R. Gosman, M. Holliday, L. Lauzon, T. Piruzza, F. Riviere, R. Shahbazi, J. Steele, S. Wisdom, J. Woodbridge, A. Zulfiqar

1. Mary Ellen welcomed everyone, especially Shana Getty – Regional Manager with CIC-Ontario Region and Rob Bruce, Manager, CIC Windsor.

2. Minutes from November 25/09 accepted by Delores Maillet, 2nd by Jean Foster.
3. Mary Ellen provided an overview of the report titled A Community Plan to Promote the Settlement and Integration of Immigrants Within Windsor and Essex County. It was distributed to the Membership at today’s meeting. She emphasized to the membership that this was a “draft” and asked that it not be shared with the general public. Members have been asked to read the report and either submit to her any comments or to bring the comments to our next scheduled LIP Meeting on: January 6/2010 at the Caboto Club- New date and location. 

Preliminary discussion from the report: 

· Too also include information in regards to the migrant workers that work in the county; 

· 211 is a better tool to utilize to use to assemble and disseminate information on services for newcomers rather focusing on the Windsor/Essex Immigration Portal;

·  Need to raise awareness as to what newcomers can add to Windsor/Essex

· One member suggested that newcomers need “choices” as to where they will receive services;

· Another member suggested that in today’s economic climate, plans for service must be sustainable, meaning service provision needs to be delivered within financial limits available within the community;

· It was added that services must provide “value for money”;

· An oversight that College Boreal was not listed among settlement services;

· Was noted that by 2012, M.C.I. adult non-credit ESL and C.I.C. linc classes for adults are considering moving towards a “stand alone” assessment center, where assessments are completed only once by an independent agency; If implemented, clients who move or change status and become Canadian citizens, would not have to be reassessed again.

· Felt that the way we do business now using smaller agency’s work better with newcomer clients, having one centralized agency to “process” newcomers will not work, they need the one on one dedicated help. 

· Educating the “host” or the “friend” that newcomers tend to rely on when they first come to Canada sometimes sees the newcomer missing out on services that possibly could have assisted them. Education of the “host” needs to take place even before the newcomer arrives in Windsor/Essex. This will ensure that the proper information is filtered to the newcomer and they get access to the services that they need. 

4.  Meeting adjourned at 3:30pm. 
Next meeting to be held at the Caboto Club January 6/10 1:30 pm. 

